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LIBRARY AND MEDIA SERVICES
(LAMS) NEWS

Announcement

In commemoration and remembrance of the 14
women who died at Montreal’s Polytechnique
Institute on December 6, 1989:

Sonia Pelletier
Michele Richard
Anne-Marie Lemay
Nathalie Croteau
Annie Turcotte
Hélene Colgan
Barbara Daigneault
Maryse Laganitre
Geneviéve Bergeron
Annie St-Arneault
Anne-Marie Edward
Maryse Leclair
Barbara Maria Klueznick
Maud Haviernick

Students and staff are invited to visit a memorial
table that will be set up outside the KEC Library
on December 5th and 6th.

AXWORTH REPORT

A limited number of copies of the Axworth
Report (Improving Social Security in Canada, A
Discussion Paper) are available. Please contact
Vivienne Garrott at local 7159 if you would like
a copy.

VANCOUVER
COMMUNITY

LIBRARY COMPUTER SYSTEM
DOWN

Our apologies for any inconvenience you may
experience as a result of our emergency
operating system upgrade. The system will be
down at least for the week ending Dec. 2. The
upgrade was originally to take place later in
December and we were planning to give the
college community ample warning. However, a
system instability compelled us to take
immediate action.  Although the computer
catalogue is unavailable we will continue to
check out regular and reserve materials and
process media bookings. Since all these tasks
need to be done manually, we ask for your
patience and understanding if the transactions
take longer than normal. Fines will only be
collected if a student needs to clear their record
in order to re-register.

ABSENCES FROM CAMPUS

Aphrodite Harris, KEC Campus Librarian will
be on vacation from December 5 - 16. Contact
Mark Goertz, 7223, or Brenda Appleton, 7318,
for urgent matters.

Mark Goertz

COLLEGE
B
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STAFF CHANGES - CC

-Please make a note in your telephone directory
of the following changes:

Lorna Higgens L.8313
Seoretary to Dean of Student Services,
Jackie Sandy

Roseanne Ashworth  L.8314
Secretary to Dean of Applied Programs,
Casey Sheridan

Cheryl Harpestad L.8316
Secretary to Associate Dean of Health,
Pat Hartley
Secretary to Associate Dean of Business,
Syd Hartley

Celeste Roberts L.8317
(until Dec.22)
Acting Secretary to Associate Dean of
Tourism & Hospitality,
Steve Stafford

Roseanne Ashworth now deals with all

instructional matters for the Applied
Programme, such as timesheets, contract
requests, and absence reporting.

Lorna Higgens assists Jackie Sandy issues
related to Student Services.

Please try to direct your phone calls to the
appropriate secretary.

ROTARY BOOK RACKS

We have two rotary racks that we are not using.
They are about 10 cm/4in wide. One has 94
sections and the other has 48.

Please contact me at KEC North 871-7328 if
you want either or both racks.

Lee Henderson
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TELL ME ABOUT IT!

Perhaps you know of a student who has an
interesting history, or an instructor with a new
idea. Maybe you are involved with an event
that deserves more attention.

Vancouver Community College is home to many
interesting but untold stories. If you know of
one, please call me at local 7151.

Your ideas will help the Public Relations
Department get more media coverage for VCC.
It is a great college - let’s tell people about it!!

Nancy Ryder

ENTERTAINMENT °95

For anyone wanting to purchase a new
Entertainment Book, I will be at King Edward
Campus, Staff Cafeteria on Thursday, December
06, 1994 from 12:00-2:00 p.m.

Faye Rice

ALL INSTRUCTORS AND SUPPORT
STAFF ON TIMESHEETS

There will be an early cutoff for pay periods
ending December 23, 1994 and January 06,
1995. All timesheets must be submitted to the
payroll clerk on the 4th Floor no later than 9:00
a.m. December 14, 1994 and 9:00 a.m.
December 20, 1994, respectively. Later
timesheets will not be processed until the
following pay period.

Karen Kelly
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CONGRATULATIONS!

Congratulations go out to Irene Romaniw, who
has just won a B.C. Asia Pacific Scholars’
Award to go to Wuxi, China. Irene, currently
an ESL Instructor in the English Language Skills
Department, will be teaching English to a group
of M.A., English, and Economics students.

This strengthens the link that Alice Wong helped
to establish between VCC and the Wuxi Institute
of High Industry. The award will go towards
airfare and accommodation.
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BC PACIFIC AWARDS
AND
MEXICO GRANT

Missed the November 01, 1994 deadline? The
next one is February 01, 1995. Please contact
Cecily May at 871-7178 for information and
application for forms.

Cecily May

CHRISTMAS CARDS

To get into the Christmas spirit at King Edward Campus members of the Christmas Planning Group have
arranged for two varieties of cards to be printed. These cards (examples below) will be available next
week (December 05) and we would like to encourage everyone to drop by the fourth floor reception desk
to pick up a few. This is your opportunity to send out cards to your friends and colleagues who "make
a difference". Please open up your hearts, share your thoughts and spread the real meaning of
Christmas!!!!
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4 DAYS!
DECEVIEBER

122, 13, 14 & 1Sth!
Monday - Tharoday 12 woon - §:50 fo. me.

Performance Works |
Granville Island wex o Granvitte 1s sotery |
1218 Cartwright Street, Van., B.C.

Fundralsing for Sundance Daycarxe
g fontal, ; P ded @
'STORYTELLER THEATER!’

** Poetry, Song, Native Dance, Theatre Works & more!**

FRY BREAD CONTEST!

Carved Masks, Bent Boxes, Gold & Silver Carved Jewellery, Cowichan Sweaters
Cards, Drums, Silk-screened Native Design T-shirts, Lots of Beadwork, Mocassins,
Shawils, Prints, Paintings, Bone Jewellery, Quilt & Star Blankets, Kids Table ++!

For Info: Call Kat (604) 253-1020
- Admission: $1.00 ..




VANCOUVER

Many of you already know that Food Services became a centralized service
on April 1, 1994. It is therefore my goal to ensure that your food service needs
are considered. To achieve this goal a food services committee was
established. It is composed of the following people:

Jackie Ehlert - Director of Food Services; 443-8486
Madelina Cris - KESA Representative; 871-7146
Anne Parsons - IEPA; 871-7221

Eugene Wong - Staff Representative; 871-7136
Chris Catalano - KEC Cafeteria Manager; 871-7387
David Crow - Purchasing; 871-7106

We are currently looking for individuals with a keen interest in food who wish to be a part of this
committee. We would like to have a faculty member on our team as we already have representatives
from other areas of the college community. Please call me if you wish to be a part of the team (Jackie 8486)

or simply if you wish to discuss a food service issue with me.
Thus far, the committee has met five times. Some of our accomplishments include;

(1) A pricing survey of all Vancouver University & College cafeterias in order to determine
the suitability of our prices.
(ii) A pricing survey of all the restaurants within a one mile radious of KEC in order to
determine availability of other foods in the area.
(iii) A customer survey was conducted in order to identify areas of concern and planned solutions.
(iv) Accessibility to the vending machines by KESA students and staff after cafeteria hours.
(v) Revised hours of operation.
Monday to Thursday 7:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m.
Friday 7:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.
Saturday 8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.
Breakfast 7:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m.
Lunch 11:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.
Dinner 4:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. (except Friday and Saturday)

(vi) The implementation of a new menu.

I am looking forward to many more changes and will welcome your comments and
suggestions in an endevour to improve the Food Services at KEC.

Thank You

Prepared by: Jackie Ehlert
__Styled by Patrick Chung Food Sewices




VANCOUVER COMMUNITY COLLEGE
MUSIC DEPARTMENT |
PRESENTS

PRIMETIME

SOUNDWAVE
Director, John Trepp

&
JAZZ ORCHESTRA

Director, David Branter

Sunday, December 4th
| 7:30 pm

Please join us for a fun evening of jazz and Christmas music.
There will be a reception following the concert, complete
with refreshments and a prize draw.

Prizes will include wine donated by the KEC Fermentation
Society and CDs from the Music Department. Donations will be
~accepted for refreshments and proceeds will go to the Terry and
Lynne Smith Memorial Scholarship Fund.

KEC Auditorium
1155 E. Broadway
Tickets: $5 General
$3 Students/Seniors

2222225952 %@&%&%&%



Christmas Poem 1994

The night was very cold and the stars were very bright
As Santa watched-a helicopter whirled into sight

He was pleased to welcome the North's Flying Physician
He'd dropped by on his annual medical mission

He approached Santa with his doctor's grip
To check Santa out before his big trip
Telling Santa he's sound as a drum could be
But he must lose some pounds really really

Santa listens intently as the doctor explains

He should always try to eat more fruits veggies and grains
Then the weight will be certain to disappear

To make his bill of health absolutely clear

As the chopper departed from where it was parked
Mrs. Claus appeared and she tenderly remarked
"I'll help you with your diet-we'll do it together
As you know we always try to help one another"

"But" said Santa "You know how the children love to please
They always leave me such nice goodies under their trees
| don't want to shun their gifts and be misunderstood”
What a dilemma he thought as he started to brood

Then Mrs. Claus said with a smile-"1 have an idea
Take those goodies to kids in a less affluent area
There is a bright blue backpack up in the shop
T'would be just the thing for your drop cookie drop"

She knew that pleasing the children would make Santa glad
She was very pleased too with the suggestion she'd had
And was rewarded with harmony restored

As she smiled up at the man she adored

On Noel's Eve Santa started his rounds

Covering his route in great leaps and great bounds
The reindeer running like a pack of hungry hounds
Santa was so pleased as he had lost ten pounds

Although the temperature was well below zero
T'was a special run for our red coated hero
Demonstrating to all the children just how to share
To look after one another-to show that they care

GMB
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994 Carolship Parade of Lights!

Friday, December 9, 1994
6:30 p.m. to 9:30 p.m.

Aboard the MV Malibu Princess

Students, staff, and Homestay Families are cordially invited to join us for a fun-filled cruise aboard the MV Malibu Princess complete with the

sights and sounds of the season! A traditional Christmas favourite in Vancouver! We will sail with the "Carolship Parade" through Vancouver's
brightly lit harbour and through False Creek while enjoying festive carolling hy a local school choir! Board the Mailbu Princess at the dock at the O
foot of Main Street. Information on what to wear, how to get there and what to expect available when you pay at the cashier's wicket.

Cost:  $15.00 mv

Deadline: December 5/94
Sign-Up Now! Limited spaces available

Evening includes:

¢ Lighting of the Sails at Canada Place
¢ Beautiful views of the harbour at night

¢ Lots of Christmas Songs

Please pay the cashier (4th floor, KEC) by December 5/94.
Sorry no refunds after Dec. 5. For more information contact:

_Steph Jewell, 871-7010

T Uy TSP 5 Y g W

¢ A marvelous Christmas memory

A flotilla of over 80 decorated yachts
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POSITIONS OPENING

YVancouver Community College

Associate Dean, ESL programs. Closing date: December
01, 1994.

Department Head, English as a Second Language, (College
Preparatory English Department), King Edward Campus.
Closing date: December 01, 1994.

Department Head, Program Development and Staff Training
Department, King Edward Campus.Closing date: December
01, 1994,

Associate Dean, Tourism Hospitality and Service Programs.
Closing Date: December 07, 1994.

Permanent Part-time Term Instructional Assistant (d) (14/35
basis), South Hill Learning Centre. Closing date: December
06, 1994.

Department Head, Practical Nursing, City Centre Campus.
Closing date: December 07, 1994.

Amendment - Department Head, Building Service Worker
Program, City Centre Campus. Closing date: December 02,
1994.

Office Clerk (a), Purchasing Department. Closing date:
December 12, 1994, :

Langara College

Senior Secretary, Divisional. This is a temporary position
until approximately June 30, 1995. Closing date: December
02, 1994.

Admissions Advisor, Student Services Department. This is
a temporary position until approximately May 26, 1995.
Closing date: December 01, 1994.

Amendment - Laboratory Demonstrator (¢). This is a
temporary position commencing January 03, 1995 to
approximately January 31, 1996. Closing date: December
07, 1994,

Computer Analyst (b). This is a temporary position from
January 05, 1995 to approximately December 21, 1995.
Closing date: December 08, 1994.
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Miscellaneous

Senior Administrative, Higher Colleges of Technology,
United Arab Emirates. No closing date.

Health Records - Health Information Administration. Higher
Colleges of Technology, United Arab Emirates. No closing
date.

Term Instructor - Consumer and Job Preparation Program,
Douglas College. Closing date: December 02, 1994.

ESL Instructor, Dacjeon, Korea.

For further information on these postings please check the
VCCFA Bulletin Board in the 4th Floor Administration
Department.

CLASSIFICATIONS

For Sale

Full size hockey equipment bag $10.00.
Ikea white lack coffee table $10.00
Beauty and the Beast video $8.00.
Robin Hood video $6/00.

Bauet in - line Skates, Size 7, $20.00.
Call local 7361.

Childcare Needed

WE would like to hire a
full-time live-out nanny for
our ACTIVE 9 months old boy. -

This person should have
experience with babies, i
first aid certification and reside near False Creek.

Nanny sharing is also of interest to us. Please call Liz at
local 7101.

DISCOVERY TOYS

Unique, educational, co-operative games, and a lot of fun for
babies up to 14 years. These toys are not marketed outside.
Orders only accepted until December 02, 1994. Contact
Vicky Monroy in Counselling, 871-7210.






